
               Henry Dean-Board of Directors Candidate

Henry Dean served the City of New Orleans as a member of the Police Department from February 1978
to August 2015.  After he retired from the City of New Orleans, Henry Dean joined the staff at Delgado 
Community College on November 28, 2016, as Assistant Director of Security for the Delgado Campus Police 
Department and maintains that position today.  Henry Dean is a military veteran and is a graduate of Loyola 
University. 

Henry Dean served as a trustee of the multi-million-dollar Louisiana Municipal Police Employees 
Retirement System Board for 16 years and chaired that Board for seven years.  Henry Dean also served as 
President of the Local Lodge of the Fraternal Order of Police – Crescent City Lodge #2, representing 2,000 
active and retired members of the New Orleans Police Department and other local agencies.  The Fraternal 
Order of Police is a 501 (c)(3) organization.  Henry Dean supported this organization’s effort to move their 
monthly meetings to the Deutsches Haus.  Henry Dean is still active in this organization and continues to 
support efforts that benefit active and retired Police Officers.

For five years, Henry Dean and his wife, Janice, have made the Deutsches Haus a significant part of 
their lives by participating in Haus functions as volunteers and patrons.  Henry Dean has volunteered at several
Oktoberfests, Christmaskindlmarkts, the first Nutcracker Brunch, Volksfests, Trivia nights, and Jazz Fest 
parking. 

Henry Dean views the Deutsches Haus as a growing community that affords members and guests a 
unique opportunity to interact with others and learn about a society that may differ from their own.  Henry 
Dean wants to be part of the continued effort to move the Deutsches Haus in an ever-successful and 
expanding direction.  

Henry Dean has always acted in the best interest of the individuals and institutions he served and will 
continue to perform in this manner as an elected member of the Board of Directors.  He believes the only way 
to succeed is to become personally involved and entrenched in that organization.  

In his bid to become more involved as your representative on the Board of Directors, Henry Dean is 
asking for your support in the 2024 Board of Directors election.

 


